
 
  
 

Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

March 24, 2022, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Tom Marshall, Allan Dube, Don Revane  

 

1.0 Visitors: 

2.0 Minutes: Marshall moved to approve March 17, 2022 minutes, Dube second all voted in 

favor.  

 

    

IMPORTANT DATES: 

 

March 25, 2022, Selectmen work session 11:00 am Town Hall.  

 

March 29, 2022, Cemetery Trustee meeting, 7:00 pm Town Hall 

 

March 31,  2022, Selectmen meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm, Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening meeting, 

Town Hall 

 

April 5, 2022, Planning Board meeting 7:00 pm, Town Hall.  

 

April 13, 2022, Park & Rec meeting 6:00 pm, Town Hall 

 

April 20, 2022, Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 pm, Town Hall 

 

April 19, 2022, Cemetery Trustee meeting 7:00 pm, Town Hall. 

 

April 27, 2022, Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting 7:00 pm, Town Hall 

 
 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW!  

 

 The Town of Washington Ordains: 

Ordinance #93:011 

Spring Road Load Limit Posting 

  



 
  
 

Limitation of Use:   Except as specifically provided in Section V below, it shall be unlawful for 

any person to operate any motor vehicle weighing more than six (6) tons on any Limited Weight 

Street, Highway from March 1st  or as deemed necessary. 

  

Special Permits:   The Road Agent shall issue a special permit after consulting with the Board 

of Selectmen for the operation of vehicles weighing more than six (6) tons over Limited Weight 

Streets, Highways, and/or Bridges only after the Road Agent and Selectmen determine that the vehicle will 

not cause unusual damage to the highway. 

 

Exceptions:   Delivery vehicles making occasional trips to service residences. Any permitted 

business in the Town of Washington operating a Motor Vehicle empty over six (6) tons from their place of business 

to and from N.H. Route 31 and N.H. Route 10. 

 
.  

 

 

 Easter Egg Hunt 

Sponsored by Park & Rec. 

April 9, 2022, - 10:00 am, Town Hall 

Prizes & Refreshments 

 
 

 

 PUBLIC NOTICE 

WASHINGTON SCHOOL DISTRICT 

The Washington School Board is seeking to fill a vacant seat on the school board from 

April 2022 to March 2023. 

 If you are a Washington resident interested in serving on the Washington School Board 

for this period of time, please submit by Monday, April 4, 2022, a letter summarizing your 

interest to 

 Washington School Board, c/o SAU #34,  

P.O. Box 2190, Hillsboro, NH 03244  

or to Arin Mills at amills@hdsd.org. 

 

 

 

 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

3.1 Steven Becker, Tm. # 7-29 requesting a building permit to construct a 20 X 20’ extension to 

existing garage. Dube moved to approve the building permit, Revane second all voted in favor. 

Permit # 22-05 

 



 
  
 

3.2 John, Dolores Pacheo, Tm. # 15-113 provided an advisory permit to lift house for a new 

foundation. Marshall moved to approve the building permit Dube second all voted in favor. 

Permit # 22-06 

 

3.3 Pamela Allen, Tm. # 12-32 requesting a building permit to construct a 15 X 30 garage and a 

123 sq. ft. t-shape greenhouse. Dube moved to approve the building permit Marshall second all 

voted in favor. Permit # 22-07. 

 

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

 

4.1 Conference call with Tom Burt (LAE president) questioning lot line regarding the deeded 

property by the basketball court. Also, the scheduling of the apron at the entrance of LAE in 

coordinating with DPW, work on Faxon Hill Road.  

 

4.2 Tim Ferwerda asking if a property owner would need to re due one’s perc test from a few 

years ago. Selectmen agreed a new perc test would need to be completed.  

 

 

 

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer 

 

5.1.1 Updated the board with road repairs from Saturday’s weather.  

 

5.1.2 Discussed the work for the Library, Selectmen authorized DPW to move forward with the 

parking lot and ADA ramp. 

 

5.1.3 Discussed future project Tm. # 13-16.  

 

5.2 Shawn Atkins, (Fire chief) 

 

5.2.1 Selectmen asked for more details on his weekly administrative report. 

 

5.2.2 Provided the weekly call sheet from the last 3 week’s 

 

5.2.3 Researching the gas installation inspections.  

 

 

6.0 Public 

 

 

 



 
  
 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 Assessment Settlement Agreement, Docket # 30270-20PT 

7.2 Email from Judy Aron regarding the 25% FEMA match from the July 29th floods has 

changed to 10%.  

7.3 Arline France, (Trustee of Trust Fund, chair) provided the Town of Washington’s Common 

Funds, and Capital Reserve Fund monthly totals, February 2022.   

7.4 Ferwerda Mapping LLC, Re: NHDES Wetland Permit, File 2021-03670, Tm. # 24-108-1, 

includes plot plan.  

7.5 Ferwerda Mapping, LLC, Re: certified delivery regarding a Shoreland Permit Application 

Tm. # 24-108-1.  

7.6 Email from North-South Construction with a revised price quote for the library vestibule  

 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 Dube moved to approve $312.09 from the Welfare Capital Reserve Fund Marshall second all 

voted in favor.  

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $15,839.18 and vendor checks for  

$ 10,262.41 for the week of March 25, 2022.  

 

 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

11.1 Dube moved to adjourn at 7:59 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Deborah DeFosse 


